    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    May 11, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler and Brandon Shortt. Aldermen John Schweigert was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and David Van Leer and TJ Garbs with Cochran. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the April Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 05/05/2021.
Cochran took the floor to submit a project status report and a project cost summary report. The total infrastructure upgrade has been broken down into 4 parts. Part 1: Replace existing standpipe with a 200,000-gallon storage tank. Cost: $1,077,500.00. Part 2: Water main increase at Highway Y and St. Agnes Drive. Cost: $314,600.00. Part 3: Increase water main at Jersey Lane from Highway Y. Cost: $228,800.00. Part 4: Increase water main size at Clement Road. Cost: $296,725.00. They again stated that the installation of the new water tank and increasing the water main size at Highway Y and St. Agnes Drive is the priority. These two projects will increase flow to help service customers better and bring our fire protection capabilities to DNR standards. They studied the Financial Reports from 2017, 2018 and 2019 to create a funding strategy. The current water rates are generating a surplus but will have to be increased to support the upgrades. If rates are raised from $4.00 per thousand to $5.50 per thousand, leaving the minimum at $15.00, an extra $17,900.00 in revenue will be generated. The current calculated figures do not account for population growth in the future, which will also generate more revenue. If the City decides to move ahead with the water tank installation only, the rate increase could be smaller. The Mayor speculated that this could feasibly be a six-month project. However, currently, the City does not own enough property at the Water Tower site. This should be resolvable. The Mayor suggested Cochran meet with John Lurk to discuss how much area is needed. There was also discussion that if the other projects are delayed, costs will only increase. Alderman Shortt inquired as to the state of the Treatment Plant and whether the possibility of large expenditures could be a factor. The Mayor stated there is always the chance for small issues needing attention in the future. David feels they are ready to submit a final report to Missouri DNR and plan on returning to the July Council Meeting to get approval from the City before submission. The Council chose to table the rate increase discussion until the June meeting when there will be a full quorum.
Moving on to other business, Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to move ahead with the RWS Quote in the amount of $18,794.00 to repair the handrails and grating at the Treatment Plant. The current quote for materials is $5,628.00. The Council understands this price may fluctuate. Alderman Rozier seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously. Mayor Monia will make contact. The Mayor asked the Board if they would be interested in donating money to the Ste. Genevieve Fireworks display for 2021. The Board would like to do something on the City’s own, such as the Kona Ice treat last July. This will be discussed later. 

Clerk’s notes: Mike Wittu asked for approval of the City Seal he created using the Crest previously designed by Jim Basler and Frank Hastings. The Mayor would like to do a little more research as to the meaning of the items on the Crest. Alderman Basler will speak with Jim. Bauman’s has replaced the leaky valve in the pits at the Treatment Plant and the other one has begun to leak as well. A replacement has been ordered. The run-off ditch has been cleaned. Paperwork has been submitted to HSB Advisors to perform the 2020 Financial Report, due to the State Auditor by June 30, 2021. All insurance policies have been renewed and paid. Danny Rayoum has decided to step away from being the City’s backup water operator. John Lurk and Lynnette Randoll will reach out to Ben Weiler for a recommendation for a Class II Operator. Sally from Cochran advised Clerk Randoll that the Rescue Plan Money has become available for the State of Missouri. She is figuring out the process and will help Clerk Randoll in submitting the application. The City of Bloomsdale has been allotted $102,220.00 which can be used for the Water infrastructure upgrade. Clerk Randoll has been approached by some City residents about obtaining a net for the game Pickle Ball to be played in the City Park. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to cap spending at $1,200.00, seconded by Alderman Rozier. The motion was approved. Clerk Randoll will follow up.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
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